Mr. A. J. Lewandowski,
University of Nebraska,
Lincoln, Nebrasksa.

Dear Lew:

I have forgotten just what date you are open or
closed on your pre-Christmas schedule. I have been designated
by the Big Six boys interested in the Keansas City games to
arrange a foursome. And hoping that you might fill in on one
of these games, at least for one night, I am writing you.

On the 16th of December Bruce Drake's Oklahoma tean
and the Iowa Seahawks will play half a double-header. I think
have Bv Shelton and maybe Arkansas to fill in, but we are
not sure of Arkansas. I eam asking Bruce Drake to take it up
with Arkansas as he is well acquainted in that region.

On the 22nd and 23rd of December, Missouri, Kansas
State and Kansas are playing double-headers each night but we
need a fourth member. Frosty Cox of Colorado is interested in
coming in one of those nights, but with a Navy outfit he can
make only one night. I have asked him %o give me his preference
on which night he would like to come.,

_ I am wondering if you ocould come in either the night
of the 15th or 1l6th, or could you come in the night of the 22nd
or 23rd. If you could, I believe you would make some money even
though you made a trip down from Lincoln for the one night. Per-
sonally, I am not plamming to enter Kansas on the 15th or 16th,
because some of the brothers might think that we were pushing
owr entry too rapidly.

Lots of good luck to you, Lew, I will be seeing you
the 21lst of October. '

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Educationm,
Varsity Basketball Coach.




